## **EUROPEAN COMMISSION**



Brussels, **2 1 II 2012** C(2012) 1101 final

Dear Chairman,

The Commission would like to thank the House of Commons for sending the report published by the European Scrutiny Committee: "Withdrawal from enhanced cooperation: the Committee's evidence session with Baroness Wilcox".

In reply to the main question raised in your report, and with particular regard to paragraph 25 thereof, the Commission would confine itself to recalling the declaration it has made on this matter.

I would like to thank you again for the report of the House of Commons and I look forward to continuing our political dialogue in the future.

Yours faithfully,

Maroš Šefčovič Vice-President

Mr William Cash MP Chairman of the European Scrutiny Committee House of Commons Palace of Westminster UK – LONDON SW1A 0AA